
From: Chan, Councillor Jumbo  
Sent: Friday, December 20, 2024 10:24 PM 
To: Business Licence; Kelcher, Councillor Matt; Patel, Councillor Mili; towncentreregeneration  
Cc: Legister, Linda; Prashar, Anu 
Subject: Re: New Premises Licence Application - Harlesden & Kensal Green - 33768 
 

Dear Sima, 
 
As @Kelcher, Councillor Matt and I suggested in January 2024 when this premise put in 
a similar Late Night license application (before the applicant withdrew the application 
in February 2024), I cannot see why a dessert shop would need to open until 02:00 or 
03:00. 
 
Therefore, I would like to – with the below information presented – state my opposition 
to the below New Premises Licence application. 
  

The dessert shop is situated in the particular local context of anti-social behaviour and 
other illegal criminal behaviour, all of which has been reported and discussed 
consistently publicly by a variety of stakeholders, including residents, local businesses, 
the local police and council officers. 
  

I can foresee how, in this current context, this new premise being granted permission to 
operate any time after 23:00 may likely not only attract, but possibly increase the 
aforementioned anti-social behaviour and other illegal criminal behaviour. 
 

Thanks, 
Jumbo 

 
Cllr Jumbo Chan 
Labour councillor for Harlesden and Kensal Green 
 

mailto:Cllr.Matt.Kelcher@brent.gov.uk

